STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS28619 / H(222

This legislation eliminates several non-valued added activities associated with K-12 including reports and
unnecessary bureaucracy. It drives effectiveness in the aspects of schools that Idaho’s citizens are primarily
interested in, and that is: “are more kids learning to read, are they getting better at math, are more industry
certificates being earned in CTE programs, and so on.” Additionally, this legislation sets up infrastructure so
that the legislature, along with the Governor’s office, the state education agencies, and stakeholder groups, can
consider ways to incentivize, encourage, and recognize high performing teachers and schools in an effort to
encourage more schools to use practices that are highly successful here in Idaho.

FISCAL NOTE

This legislation requires two meetings per year for a committee ran by the Office of the State Board of Education.
This results in a need for an additional $15,000 in their annual budget.

Contact:
Representative Ryan Kerby
(208) 332-1000
Senator Lent
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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